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 November 24, 2020 

JOHN DOE 
123 TESTING RD 
CONCORD NH 03301 
 
Re: Rejected Shoreland Permit by Notification (RSA 483-B) 

NHDES File Number: 2020-XXXXX 
Subject Property: 123 Testing Rd, Concord, Tax Map #XX, Lot #XX 

 
Dear Applicant: 
 
On November 23, 2020, the New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services (NHDES) Shoreland Program 
received the above-referenced Shoreland Permit by Notification (SPBN). In accordance with RSA 483-B:5-b, I and Env-
Wq 1406.19, on November 24, 2020, the NHDES rejected the SPBN for the following reasons: 

1. Photos of each area proposed to be impacted were not included with the notification. In accordance with RSA 
483-B:5-b(I)(a) and administrative rule Env-Wq 1406.16, photos of each area proposed to be impacted are 
required for a shoreland PBN to be complete and accepted.  

2. The plans do not show the location of the proposed project relative to the reference line. In accordance with 
RSA 483-B:5-b(I)(a) and administrative rule Env-Wq 1406.16, plans clearly and accurately depicting the work to 
be completed relative to the reference line of the jurisdictional waterbody are required for a shoreland PBN to 
be complete and accepted.  

SPBN File #2020-XXXXX is closed. The NHDES cannot accept additional information to complete this SPBN or otherwise 
modify it with the intent of changing its status to "accepted." 
 
In accordance with RSA 483-B:5-b, no construction, excavation, or fill may proceed within the protected shorelands on 
the property until either a Shoreland Impact Permit is obtained through the application process or a new, complete 
SPBN is filed with and accepted by the NHDES. The fee associated with SPBN File #2020-XXXXX is non-refundable and 
non-transferable. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me directly at Ryan.Duquette@des.nh.gov or (603) 271-4057. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

 

Ryan Duquette  
Shoreland Specialist, Shoreland Program 
Wetlands Bureau, Land Resources Management  
Water Division 

cc: Municipal Clerk 

http://www.des.nh.gov/
mailto:Ryan.Duquette@des.nh.gov

